Mr. E. Irving, Research School of Physical Sciences, Box 4, G.P.O., CANBERRA, A.C.T.

My dear Ted,

Thank you for your timely information. If it suits you we should like to book for the nights of 13th and 14th of July, but to be available in Canberra on 14th and 15th until we fly off at 8.45 p.m.

We are booked to arrive Monday evening at 8.30 p.m.

At Adelaide I got a very attentive audience and the expected fanatical minority writing to the local rag during the following week. I was pleased to see the other day in an old Spectator that opinion in England has been somewhat softened up and several of my points seem to be taken seriously. That was in response to an Oliver and Boyd pauphlet including various letters and addresses of mine in the previous two or three years.

I shall love to hear more of your geophysical work and of course should be glad to talk to Hannan's seminar, probably on the nature of probability, or Bayes' Theorem, or something of that sort.

Sincerely yours,